
Harriers Newsletter
Monday, 16th October 2023

Our Vision: to cultivate high quality education in a supportive environment, enabling 
our pupils to become kind, happy, confident individuals, ready to take on the world



Message from Mrs Coley

I cannot believe we have just started the last week of our first term. We have achieved so much already, 
with this week being no exception: today, our Year 2 children  are off on a geography field trip to King 
Sutton, by train; our Year 6 children are having first aid training by IMPS today and tomorrow; on Tuesday 
morning we have a parents’ workshop in Year 1, for phonics and on Thursday,  we have our Harvest 
celebrations across the school. Fun & Excitement has been one of our Conditions this term and thanks to 
the careful planning of our curriculum, our teachers have ensured our children have had plenty of 
opportunities to experience this in their learning. It was lovely to see so many of you last week at Parents’ 
evening appointments, where many of you completed our survey for parents’. A separate link to the survey 
will be sent this week, to those of you who attended virtually or I missed!! We really value your feedback 
and the survey gives you the opportunity to communicate your opinions about the school and your child’s 
education. 
I wish you all an enjoyable and safe half term break and look forward to welcoming the children back on 
Monday, 30th October.

Kind regards, Stephanie Coley



Well done to all those classes that achieved 
more than 96% attendance over the last week. 
If pupils are in school, then they are able to 
learn!! A special well done to Toucans
who had an astounding 98.9% and Swifts, 
Woodpeckers and Flamingoes all with over 
97%. A class piece goes to your whole class 
rewards. 

Swifts 97.5%

Swallows 96.7%

Woodpeckers 97.4%

Doves 93.6%

Toucans 98.9%

Kingfishers 92.7%

Parrots 95.7%

Red Kites 91.7%

Pelicans 96.9%

Flamingoes 97%

Eagles 92.1%

Owls 94.8%

Ducklings 89.4%

Robins 94.8%

Wrens 94%Whole school attendance for year to date: 
94.9%

National Average year to date: 95.2%

It’s all of our responsibilities to ensure your 
children are in school when they are well.

Attendance Matters!
w/c 9th October



Celebration Assembly 
2nd October 2023

High Flyers



Celebration Assembly 
9th October 2023

High Flyers



Upcoming Dates 
● 16th October Year 2 trip to Kings Sutton
● 16th & 17th October Year 6 IMPS
● 17th October Phonics Workshop Year 1
● 19th October Harvest Festival 

Celebrations ( see details from classes)
● 20th October End of Term 1
● 30th October Term 2 starts
● 30th October Year 1 Fire Brigade visiting
● 1st November Flu vaccinations
● 2nd November PTFA Fireworks Event
● 7th November Year 1 library trip
● 9th November Years 5&6 Hockey 

tournament at WPA
● 13th November Anti- Bullying Week
● 20th November Road Safety Week

24th November INSET Day - no pupils in 
school

 PTFA Firework Event

Thursday 2nd November 2023. 

Family ticket is £12 (2 adults, 2 children) 
Adult ticket £4, child £3 (over 3) under 3's 
free. 
Tickets are available to purchase through 
your Parent Pay account or via the school 
office (cash only). 
Doors open for the Firework event at 
4.30pm and the display will be around 
6-6.30pm. There will be food and drink 
available to purchase, stalls, tea cups ride 
and a fancy dress outside disco. 

Tickets will be available to purchase on the night at 
the gate however they will be charged at £13 
Family ticket, £5 Adult & £4 child



MacMillan Coffee Morning

Thank you to everyone that helped, 
donated cakes and attended our 
Coffee Morning. Along with a cake sale 
at the end of the day, we raised an 
amazing £149 for this great charity.



Nursery

We had a great time at 
the park this week. We 
made leaf crowns and had 
lots of fun on the park 
equipment. 

We have also enjoyed 
doing some baking and 
eating our delicious cake! 
We shared our cakes with 
Mrs Coley too.



Early Years
We have started our phonics 
lessons!  We had fun building 
our first words!

We have learned these 
sounds so far…

m, a, t, s, i, p, n, o



Year 1
In Year 1, we have 
finished reading our 
story ‘The Adventures of 
Egg Box Dragon’. 

We have some budding 
artists - look at our 
brilliant drawings of the 
dragon!

Next week, we will be 
describing the dragon 
using adjectives.



Year 2

We have been building a 
suitable structure for 
our class toy to sit on 
for DT, thinking about 
how stable it needs to 
be and using only paper, 
sellotape and scissors! 
We did need to modify a 
few of our chairs to 
make them work.



Year 3 
Year 3 have really enjoyed 
making their own 
sedimentary, igneous and 
metamorphic rocks this 
month! We have also been 
learning how to prepare and 
cook with seasonal fruit, and 
learning why using seasonal 
food is so important! 



Year 3 
Year 3 had a fantastic time at 
Farmer James’ farm.  

We collected eggs, made 
apple juice, fed pigs and 
calves and dug up potatoes.



Year 4
Year 4 have loved learning 
how to touch type during 
their Computing lessons 
this term! 

The pupils used the BBC 
‘Dance Mat Typing’ 
program to improve their 
typing efficiency! 



Year 5

In Year 5, we have really enjoyed our 
book ‘There’s A Boy In The Girls’ 
Bathroom’ and we particularly enjoyed 
acting out some of the scenes. We 
really developed our confidence and 
acting skills. 

In DT, we have practised how to use a 
knife correctly for chopping vegetables 
and have learnt how to make a 
Bolognaise sauce.



Year 6

Owls class enjoyed a visit 
to the Library Bus. 

Eagles class 
have created 

their own 
circuits in 
relation to 
the warning 

system 
project.



Sports at Harriers

Some of our children attended the 
cross-country event at Wykham Park 
academy. They all showed brilliant 
resilience and we even got 2 children 
through to the finals. 

Well done Simon and Archie L! 





Keeping our children safe 

Children’s mental health is as important as their physical health. The NSPCC has 
some useful pages to support parents when supporting their children;

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/childrens-mental-health/

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/childrens-mental-health/


Keeping our children safe online
This term in our online safety lessons, the focus has 
been on making healthy media choices and having a 
healthy balance between time spent on screen and 
off screen.
 
Some questions we have thought about include:

Why should we pause our technology for people?

Why is it important that we have device-free 
moments in our lives?
 
How do digital citizens take responsibility for 
themselves, their communities and their world?
 
What makes a healthy media choice? 

These are important things to think about with half 
term coming up and the weather still being so fine!  
It’s a chance to put away technology and go outside! 

Year 2 song about healthy balance 

EYU and Year 1 song about a healthy balance

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=X_duZ-1LApg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ikzY4NQeR1U


Storytelling Garden!
By half term, all of the year groups will 
have had a turn helping to set up the 
garden.  Our wildlife pond is slowly 
getting deeper. (It’s hard work as the 
soil is quite rocky and there are lots of 
distracting earthworms!) 

We have planted quite a few flowers, 
shrubs, climbers and bulbs.

Tim Austin 
(https://www.notonlysheds.com/) has 
built a fantastic fairytale hut with 
attached pergola for puppet shows 
surrounded (in future) by honeysuckle.

https://www.notonlysheds.com/


Music Lessons at Harriers

We offer a variety of 
music lessons at Harriers! 
Some children can have 
music lessons free of 

charge with the 
Oxfordshire Music 

Service! If your child is 
interested in learning a 

musical instrument, please 
go to the following website 

and complete the form!

www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/m
usicinterest 

http://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/musicinterest
http://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/musicinterest


Activities outside Harriers

The Cherwell Theatre 
Company are offering 
some exciting drama 
workshops during the 
October half term for 

children aged 5-10 
years!



Activities outside Harriers

The 2024 Banbury 
Young Musician of the 

Year Competition is now 
open for entries! More 
details are available on 
the attached flyer and 
on the Banbury Rotary 

Club website!

The preliminary rounds 
will take place on the 

19th and 20th of 
January at Warriner 

School!



Activities outside Harriers



Support Groups

Term 1: Primary School Health Nurse 
Newsletter
https://sway.office.com/m5mnQfF9soyh9
RbE?ref=email&loc=play



Activities outside Harriers 


